
DOCKETED 
Docket Number: 21-OIR-01 

Project Title: 
Rulemaking to Amend Regulations Governing the Power 

Source Disclosure Program 

TN #: 260108 

Document Title: PG&E Supplemental Comments RE PSD 45-Day Language  

Description: N/A 

Filer: Josh Harmon 

Organization: PG&E 

Submitter Role: Public  

Submission Date: 11/15/2024 4:58:12 PM 

Docketed Date: 11/15/2024 

 



Josh Harmon  1415 L Street, Suite 280 
          CEC Liaison         Sacramento, CA 95814 

                               State Agency Relations           (628) 777-4138  
                                  Joshua.Harmon2@pge.com 

      

  

 
 
15 November 2024 
 
 
California Energy Commission 

Docket Number 21-OIR-01 
715 P Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

 
RE: Power Source Disclosure Program Regulations Updated 45-Day Language 

 
Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) appreciates the opportunity to comment on the California 
Energy Commission’s (CEC) updated amendments to the Power Source Disclosure Regulations, (“45-Day 
Language”), which were released on October 4, 2024.  
 
PG&E recommends clarifying Section 1393 Annual Submission to the Energy Commission to eliminate 
potential confusion on the timing for reporting loss-adjusted load and hourly generation data. 
 
Section 1393 (a)(3) states “Beginning January 1, 2028, retail suppliers shall report the data identified in 
subdivision (b)(2)-(7) for each hour of the year.”  To eliminate potential confusion regarding which 
reporting year this provision applies to, PG&E recommends adding the words “For the reporting year” at 
the start of the sentence so it reads: “For the reporting year beginning January 1, 2028, retail suppliers 
shall report the data identified in subdivision (b)(2)-(7) for each hour of the year.”  
 
Similarly, section 1393 (b)(2) (B) states “Beginning January 1, 2026, retail suppliers shall report 
transmission and distribution losses associated with each procurement.”  To eliminate any potential 
confusion regarding which reporting year this provision applies to, PG&E recommends adding the words 
“For the reporting year” at the start of the sentence so it reads: “For the reporting year beginning 
January 1, 2026, retail suppliers shall report transmission and distribution losses associated with each 
procurement.”  
 
The above recommended changes would clarify that hourly generation data reporting begins with the 
power source disclosure report due on June 1, 2029.  Similarly, the above recommendations would 
clarify that the reporting of transmission and distribution losses associated with each procurement 
begins with the power source disclosure report due on June 1, 2027.  PG&E believes these clarifications 
align with the CEC’s intent for the reporting dates of these new data requirements.  
 
-- 
 
PG&E appreciates this opportunity to further comment on the proposed Amendments to the Power 
Source Disclosure Regulations. Please reach out to me if you have any questions. 
 



 
Sincerely, 
 
Josh Harmon 
State Agency Relations 
 
 


